
 
MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
May 27, 2014 

 
This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:32 a.m. by Chairman Bill Mignon.  Dr. 
Joseph Joyner called roll; school board members, Mrs. Beverly Slough, Mr. Bill Fehling, Mr. Bill 
Mignon, Mr. Tommy Allen and Mr. Patrick Canan were present.  Also in attendance were School 
Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
Mr. Mignon stated that he attends the School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) meetings and 
shared information from the last meeting. Dr. Joyner stated that the third grade test scores were 
excellent, but the writing score were slightly disappointing. 
 
Ashford Mills DRI 
Mrs. Cubbedge presented updates to the Ashford Mills DRI. 
 
FSBIT Renewal 
Mr. Degutis and Mrs. French presented a 2014 FSBIT summary of premiums for St. Johns County 
and FCTC. 
 
Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act Update 
Mr. Prevatt presented an update on the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act which included the new 
meal pattern and “smart snacks” that can be served in schools. 
 
Public Comments –None 
 
Legislative Review/Budget Update 
Mrs. Sweeny presented a detailed 2014 Legislative Review which included an update on the 
SJCSD legislative platform. Mr. Degutis presented budget information on FY 2013-14 4th 
calculation vs. FY 2014-15 final conference report. 
 
Closing Comments 
Board members thanked Mrs. Sweeny for her informative update. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:06 p.m. 
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